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April 8, 2024
Dear Pastor and Church Family:

It has been a whirlwind couple of months since our last support letter. God has let us
drive thousands of miles without any mishaps. It’s been a powerful time with God
bringing in so many for the Revivals and Big Days. We had 168 saved in 8
meetings.

This year we will celebrate our 34" year traveling in evangelism. When I see the
cost of our ministry, like I just did in our 2023 year-end report I realize how much we
need monthly support. We can’t express too much to you how grateful we are for
your belief in what we do.

We do see souls saved each week, plus we leave the church knowing we have added
to their contact list for the future. We pray as we leave that God will use the meeting
for an increase to the church.

In February we had two sweet stories. After the revival service, a dad brought his
little six-year-old girl up to me because she had to talk to Ranger Walker about being
saved. He had been talking to her previously and she had been asking questions, it
seemed something in the service made her feel it was urgent to get her salvation
settled. So glad God uses our explanation of the gospel to provoke the little ones to
see their need for the Savior.

" Also, Tammy Hooper, a friend of ours, brought an acquaintance to the ladies’

meeting to hear Loretta speak. After the talk, Loretta gave the usual invitation.

Since the lady didn’t raise her hand that she was saved, Loretta approached her about
her salvation. Tammy and the lady went to our motorhome where she readily
accepted Christ as her Savior. It was wonderful to see that a lady can even bring a
visitor to a ladies’ luncheon to be able to find salvation.

We had something very exciting happen at Pastor MacRae’s church in Tucson,
Arizona. While out visiting, we connected with a 19-year-old young man who was a
Muslim. We invited him to come for the big day. Imagine our delight when he and
his three younger siblings came. During the carnival Pastor MacRae asked him if he
had accepted Christ. He easily answered yes. When Pastor took a picture with him,
he asked that he not post it anywhere. I’m sure Pastor will be visiting him and had
already offered to help him find a job in the area. Praying all will go well for this
young man. None of us realize the price individuals pay to accept Christ even in the
United States.

When we go to Pastor Mike Moffitt’s in the Phoenix, Arizona area we park at one of
his church member’s homes. Bro. Dick has been very kind to us while we are there.
Two years ago, his great granddaughter came for the big day and was saved. This
year his other great granddaughter came and was sweetly saved. What a joy it is to
help someone who has been such a blessing to us.

Thank you for your continued support. We love and appreciate you.



